March - April 1998 Vol. 23, No. 2





Lenape Tracking Club of Central New Jersey

COMMON SCENTS

Janet Horn 861 Country Road 519 Frenchtown, NJ 08825-9801

1998-1999 Lenape Tracking Club

s	М	T	y 19 W	Т	F	s
					1	2
3	4	5	6	7	8	9
10	11	12	13	14	15	16
17	18	19	20	21	22	23
24	25	26	27	28	29	30
31						

s	м	т	w	7 Y	F	s
					1	2
3	4	5	6	7	8	9
10	11	12	13	14	15	16
17	18	19	20	21	22	23
24	25	26	27	28	29	30
31						

S	M	T	W	Т	F	S
	1	2	3	4	5	6
7	8	9	10	11	12	13
14	15	16	17	18	19	20
21	22	23	24	25	26	27
28	29	30				

s	M	T	y 19 W	Т	F	S
			1	2	3	4
5	6	7	8	9	10	11
12	13	14	15	16	17	18
19	20	21	22	23	24	25
26	27	28	29	30	31	

S	М	Т	W	Т	F	S
2	3	4	5	6	7	1 8
9	10	11	12	13	14	15
16	17	18	19	20	21	22
23	24	25	26	27	28	29
30	31					

S	M	Т	nbe	T	F	S
		1	2	3	4	5
6	7	8	9	10	11	12
13	14	15	16	17	18	19
20	21	22	23	24	25	26
27	28	29	30			

_	-0	Cto	1998				
S	M	Т	W	Т	F	S	
				1	2	3	
4	5	6	7	8	9	10	
11	12	13	14	15	16	17	
18	19	20	21	22	23	24	
25	26	27	28	29	30	31	

May

9 9:00am-12:00pm Training Session-Members & TED People Only

June

- 14 8:00am-12:00pm Training Session-Members & TED People Only
- 19 7:30-10:00pm Board Meeting Lebanon Township Mun.Bldg.

July

11 8:00am-12:00pm Training Session-Members & TED People Only

August

9 8:00am-12:00pm Training Session - Members Only

September

- 26 9:00am-5:00pm Plotting tracks
- 27 8:00am-4:00pm Certification Workshop

October

- 4 "Bark in the Park" ??? Possible Date
- 10 9:00am-12:00pm Training Session Members Only
- 11 "Bark in the Park" ??? Possible Date
- 31 9:00am-4:00pm Track Plotting for Test 6:00-9:00pm Pot Luck Dinner with the Judges

November

- 1 8:30am-4:00pm Tracking Test
- 14 9:00am-4:00pm VST Seminar with Mike Clemens

December

13 9:00am-12:00pm Training Session - Members Only

_	-No	ven	1998			
S	M	T	W	Т	F	S
1	2	3	4	5	6	7
8	9	10	11	12	13	14
15	16	17	18	19	20	21
22	23	24	25	26	27	28
29	30					

_	-De	cem	ber	1998-		
S	M	T	W	Т	F	S
		1	2	3	4	5
6	7	8	9		11	12
13	14	15	16	17	18	19
20	21	22	23		25	26
27	28	29	30	31		

		anua		199		141.51
S	М	Т	W	Т	F	S
					- 1	2
3	4	5	6	7	8	9
10	11	12	13	14	15	16
17	18	19	20	21	22	23
24	25	26	27	28	29	30
31						

_	_Fe	ebru	ary	199	99-	-
S	M	T	W	T	F	S
	1	2	3	4	5	6
7	8	9	10	11	12	13
14	15	16	17	18	19	20
21	22	23	24	25	26	27
28						

s	M		h 1			s
	1	2	3	4	5	6
7	8	9	10	11	12	13
14	15	16	17	18	19	20
21	22	23	24	25	26	27
28	29	30	31			

April 1999					
M	T	W	Т	F	S
			1	2	3
5	6	7	8	9	10
12	13	14	15	16	17
19	20	21	22	23	24
26	27	28	29	30	
	5 12 19	5 6 12 13 19 20	5 6 7 12 13 14 19 20 21	1 5 6 7 8 12 13 14 15 19 20 21 22	12 13 14 15 16 19 20 21 22 23

Spring is here....

Peg Forte

And at my house the dogs are getting antsy to get out tracking – at least a certain Flat-Coat is pacing around, raring to go.

As previously announced Janet Horn is our new newsletter editor. This issue is late because the your president had too many time commitments colliding to get her part done in a timely manner. Please help Janet by sending her news items and anything else you can - articles, items for the ads section, etc.

April 25th was the TED date for this year and we reached our limit of 24 entrants several weeks before the closing date. Barbara Greenfield worked hard to get everything ready – she called many of you to get your commitment to help. We thank all those who were able to help on that day. We had a great day, weather was perfect and all went well. Please see related article by Barbara Greenfield elsewhere in the newsletter.

As you arrived at the site, I'm sure you were shocked – they have started to work on the area behind the building - it is being turned into a municipal park. The bulldozers begun to change the landscape and more changes including a pavilion are coming. Can hardly believe I ever tracked a dog on those fields.

We will still have enough space to do the TED, but we lost fields for tracks for the tests. Which is the reason we have been encouraging all our members to suggest possible sites for our events. Please be looking for potential sites, we need at least 6 acres for each TD track (for a ten track test that means 50-60 acres), they should be hay type fields. If you know of fields that might be a possibility, please find out who they belong to, how we can get in touch with the owners and pass this information to our Land Chairperson, Ralph Mackinnon at 908-735-7793.

Our awards brunch, which we held at a new place this year, was a success – but we would have liked to see more people there. You missed a great meal. Only two of our members earned Tracking titles this year, "Tikki" handled by Vicki Wooters and "Deacon" handled (sort of) by Peg Forte. We always like to give put awards so get motivated for this years' tests. Realizing that our newer members were not aware that Lenape cosponsors, with the West Jersey Search & Rescue, a program called "Hug-A-Tree" in this area, Peg Forte, one of qualified presenters, did the slide presentation which teaches children what to do if they get lost.

Florence Miktus was given one of the John Miktus awards. She loved what we had done with the award - we had a sketch done of John tracking a dog, an then had it etched on a large metal plate and mounted on a plaque. Florence had been hinting how much she liked it and since, to date, no one has won one - we gave one to Florence to hang on her wall with all of John's and their great German shepherds' awards.

We also honored Barbara Greenfield with the Pupperoni (formerly the Gaines Medal) for her contributions to the club. Barbara has been a hard, enthusiastic member and worker ever since she came to TED a few years ago. She is our current Vice President and has done a great job pulling everything together for this years' TED.

Training Sessions will continue throughout the year - check the calendar enclosed for the dates and watch the newsletter for fliers that give the details. The next three sessions will include TED participants.

The VST Seminar scheduled for April 26th was postponed again. Unfortunately we learned that, due to a miscommunication, our VST judge was not available on that date - so we have rescheduled the event for Nov. 14, 1998. We are hopeful, that the third time for this event will turn out to be the charmed one and it will finally happen.

Speaking of VST tests. One of our members, Pricilla White and her bassett hound "Muffy" are entered in a VST test on April 26th in Massachusetts. Hopefully she will have good news to report and either way we expect an article on her experience. If they are successful we will have to come up with a design for a VST award as they will be the first members of our club to earn this title. Sure hope we need to.

TED '98

What a wonderful day it was !! A bright sunny day, not a cloud in the sky with just a nice breeze to keep everyone comfortable. The participants arrived early and ready to learn, they were an eager group and asked lots of questions.

There were a wide range of breeds, a tiny Miniature Pinscher and Miniature Dachshund to huge Newfoundland and Rottweilers.

Best of all were our members. Pat Blake and Mollie Heide were in charge of hospitality and did a very good job of keeping everyone fed. Joanne MacKinnon and "Skye" for the terrific demonstration track. The men that came really did all the heavy work: John Etchells, Jim Friedl, Karl Gabosch, Rick Andrews and Kevin Davis carted tables, coolers, and chairs, along with working in the program.

The speakers indoors: Hope Meaker and John. And those who taught outside in the morning and afternoon: Hope, John, Mimi Ruch, Peg Forte, Vicky Brown, Joanne, Marilyn Begasse, Kevin, Karl, And the herders, Terry Andrews, Beverly Olsen, Maggie Pierce, and Barbara O'Brien. Everyone did a terrific job!

I also want to thank Ralph MacKinnon and Andrew Davis, ably assisted by Karl, for doing the parking lot patrol, that's a dull job but it has to be done. Andrew and Mollie had a great time running our "store," while Hope, Joanne and others help fit the dogs with harnesses.

The success of the day is a tribute to the cooperation of all of the members that to help. Thank you all for your hard work and it couldn't have been done without you.

TED '98 Chair

Barbara Greenfield

EXCERPTS From BOARD MEETING MINUTES March 14, 1998

Training Sessions: Scheduled for May 9, June 14, July 11 for TED follow-ups. Members can bring their dogs to these sessions for practice once the TED people are finished. Member-only sessions thereafter are scheduled for August 9, October 10, and December 13. None are scheduled for September (certification month) or November

VST Seminare: Mike Clemens canceled for April 26. Peg will try for a fall date from him. We'll use the confirming letter as we do for

Tracking Test: We need an experienced member to chair the Tracking Test in November, to be responsible for organizing hospitality people (for the judges and for the test), getting a chief tracklayer and any other details that don't belong to the Test Secretary's job.

CLASSIFIED ADS

We'll be happy to publish your ads when you're looking for tracking partners or dog/tracking-related equipment to buy or sell. We can't accept the responsibility for litter listings because Lenape's expertise is in tracking only. Litter listings should be published through breed or kennel clubs.

Make sure you send us your brags so we have lots of Tid Bits.

UPCOMING TRACKING TESTS

Sunday, May 31, Penna Furnace, PA. MT. Nittany Dog Training Club, Pennsylvania State University Farms. CLOSES May 13. Cindy Tier, 117 Horseshoe Circle, Penn Furnace, PA 16865. Limit 5. Judges: Mrs. J. Klamut, Ms S. E. Richards. Fee: \$45.

TRACKING TESTS EXCELLENT

Sunday, May 10, Gardner, MA. Tracking Club of Massachusetts, High Ridge Wildlife Management Area. CLOSES Apr 30. Ms Marianne F. Wood, Box 56, 148 Washington St., Ayer, MA 01432. Entry 6. Judges: A. L. Twiss, Mrs. M.E. Thompson. Fee: \$75

Sunday, May 31, Penna Furnace, PA. Mt. Nittany DTC, Pennsylvania State University Farms. CLOSES May 13. Cindy Tier, 117 Horseshoe Circle, Penn Furnace, PA 16865. Entry Limit 3. Judges: Mrs. J. Klamut, Ms S. E. Richards. Fee: 70.

The above are all the April Gazette listings for states commonly conceived to be in this area, which I guess is the Northeast. Time was when I went as far as Ohio and Florida in search for a "T." Let me know how far distant listings are appropriate, please. JPH

LENAPE TRACKING CLUB OF CENTRAL NEW JERSEY

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL MEETING = MARCH 29, 1998

The meeting was called to order at the Hoff Mills Inn, Pittstown, NJ at 1:25 p.m. by President Peg Forte.

The general order of business was dispensed with, and President Peg Forte requested Secretary Mimi Ruch to read the slate of officers for the year starting April 1, 1998.

Nominating Committee Report:

The Nominating Committee (John Etchells, Chair, Mollie Heide and Karl Gabosch) offers the following slate of Officers and Directors for a term of one year for the year starting April 1, 1998:

President: Peg Forte

Vice-President: Barbara Greenfield

Treasurer: John Etchells

Secretary: Mimi Ruch

Directors: Victoria Brown, Kathy Davis, Joanne MacKinnon, Ralph

MacKinnon, Linda Riley.

No nominations were made from the floor at the February General Meeting, and the President requested the secretary cast one ballot to accept the slate presented.

Two club members received awards for TD's earned in 1997: Peg Forte and Vicki Wooters. Florence Miktus was presented with a memorial award for her husband, John, and the dogs with whom he earned tracking titles here and in Canada. Barbara Greenfield was cited for her outstanding service to the club in 1997.

The meeting was adjourned at 1:45 p.m., and Peg gave the Hug A Tree presentation. This is a program intended to give children knowledge, what to do should they get lost on camping or hiking trips. Presenters must be certified. The slides and text were purchased in a sharing agreement with West Jersey Search and Rescue.

THINGS WE CAN LEARN FROM A DOG
Always enthusiastically greet loved ones when they come home.
Take naps often and always stretch properly before rising.
Run, romp and play daily.
Never pretend to be something you are not.
Dig until you find what you want.
Avoid biting when a simple growl will do.
Eat with gusto and enthusiasm.
Delight in the simple joys of a long walk.
From SEASONED YEARS (Hunterdon County Office on Aging)

TID BITS / TITLES

New Tracking Dog:
GROUSE ROUSTER'S B-TY, TD, CGC. His owner writes: "Ty owned by Berde 1 K. Koch earned his Tracking Degree at the Hudson Valley Tracking Club test on April 5th. There were 10 tracks. We drew #10. Only 4 dogs qualified and I believe the other 3 were club members. Ty is 11 months old and the 3rd Spinone Italiano to earn a tracking degree. Ty also passed his CGC test the end of March."
Congratulations, Berdell, and thank you for your letter.

New Companion Dog:
 RIVERLANE LITTLE MISS MUFFET, TD, CD, Basset Hound owned by Priscilla White, qualified January 11 at K-9 OTC of Essex County, February 8 at First Governor's Foot Guard, Hartford, CT., February 21, Holyoke, MA., and February 22 at Pioneer Valley, MA. On January 17 Muffy was entered at Princeton, writes her owner: "She saw Pat Etchells when we first arrived and thought this was a tracking test. Rolled at the start, ran around the ring barking, and out the gate before we were "expelled." This basset still smells!" ("This Dog Smells" is the title of a funny article Priscilla wrote some time ago for this newsletter. I'd like to reprint it! ...JPH.)

New Companion Dog:
 CABALLERO MIMI'S ANGUS, Am/Can CD, WC, Labrador Retriever owned by Mimi Ruch who writes: Angus "finished his AKC CD at First Dog Training Club of Northern NJ trial with a 191 and HS Labrador in Novice B after having earned his first leg at Camden KC with a 195 and 1st place and his second leg at Bayshore with a 185½ (all the activity in that busy place was more interesting than heeling) and HS Labrador in Novice B.

Congratulations, Mimi and Priscilla!

WELCOME!

New Member: Beverly W. Olsen, 805B Newman Springs Rd, Lincroft, NJ 07738. 732-530-0288. Greyhound / Corgi.

TRACKING CLUB EXCHANGES

The Southwest Tracking Association of Metropolitan Houston held its first Tracking Test January 11, 1998 in La Porte, TX. Cool and overcast, light winds from the east. Five dogs passed, out of ten. Congratulations to STA!

Croix Valley Tracking Club "for the committed tracker" is based at St. Elmo, MN.

Midwest Tracking Association - "MTA" - newsletter originates from Chicago Heights, IL.

LENAPE TRACKING CLUB OF CENTRAL NEW JERSEY MEMBERSHIP 1998-99

Dottie Allen 25 Beth Drive Moorestown NJ 08057-3021 609-234-6117 e-mail:njhorse@aol.com PVBG

Rick & Terry Andrews 311 N. Polktown Rd Glen Gardner, NJ 08826 908-537-7665 Bernese Mountain Dog

Marilyn Begasse 79 Barley Sheaf Rd Flemington, NJ 08822 908-788-3751 Bernese/Sheltie

Bruce & Jeannine Bennett 19 Lafayette Place Freehold, NJ 07728-3501 732-462-4314 e-mail: sunupgsd@injersey.com GSD/Corgi

Pat Blake 16 Camden Ave Hamilton NJ 08610-3705 609-888-2685 Doberman/Pointer/Mix

Ruth Brader 1240 Nursery Rd. Green Lane PA 18054-9427 215-536-2429 Standard Poodle

Victoria Brown 197 Dey Grove Rd Englishtown NJ 07726-8007 732-446-3219 German Shepherd/Golden Retriever

Anna Burbank
Box 130
6546 Fleecy Dale Road
Carversville, PA 18913-0130
215-862-9833
e-mail:
burbank@voicenet.com
Collie/Papillon

Donna Coffin 201 Alvine Rd Elmer, NJ 08318 609-358-8575 e-mail: YXLW12A@prodigy.com Bernese

Alice Crans 306 Jeffrey Lane Glen Gardner, NJ 08826 908-537-2574 e-mail: acrans@juno.com Golden Retriever

Kevin & Kathy Davis 80 First St W. Keansburg, NJ 07734-2947 732-787-3640 e-mail: familydavis@msn.com German Shepherd Dog

John & Pat Etchells PO Box 326 Lebanon, NJ 08833-0326 908-236-2423 e-mail: deerhillcockers@att.net Cocker Spaniel

Peg Forte
104 Sliker Rd
Glen Gardner, NJ 08826-3042
908-832-7231
e-mail:
russforte@worldnet.arr.net
Greater Swiss/Bemese/Flat Coat

James Friedl 132 Sycamore Ave Bethpage, NY 11714 516-681-4275 Chesapeake Bay Retriever

Priscilla & Karl Gabosch 735 Park Ave Collingswood, NJ 08108-3145 609-858-6227 Rhodesian Ridgeback/Papillon

Kathy Gaynor 384 Bonnie Burn Rd Watchung, NJ 07060-5011 908-322-1959 Chow Chow Barbara Greenfield 52 Minnehaha Path Lincoln Park, NJ 07035-2311 973-696-8787 e-mail: beegee52@juno.com Golden Retriever

Martha Hamil 201 Oda-Knight Rd Lyle, WA 98635-9421 509-365-5459 Doberman

Peter & Mollie Heide 327 Wertsville Rd Ringoes, NJ 08551-1705 609-466-4160 e-mail: hihill@aol.com Flat-Coated Retriever

Jane Henderson*
Sandy Ridge Rd PO Box N
Stockton, NJ 08559
Mini Poodle

Marianne Higgs 528 Massachusetts Ave #2 Lakewood, NJ 08701-5033 732-364-3543 Sheltie

Lynne Hollingsworth 6 Packard Dr Middletown, NJ 07748-3620 732-957-0736 Golden Retriever

Janet Horn 861 County Rd 519 Frenchtown, NJ 08825-3030 908-996-4922 Chesapeake Bay Retriever

Barbara Ridder Irwin Village Rd Box 158 New Vernon, NJ 07976-0158 973-539-3513 Collie/Papillon

Susan Keenan 328 Emberly Rd Brick, NJ 08723-6461 732-262-9484 Labrador/German Shepherd Berdell Koch 1146 N. Whitman St Allentown, PA 18104-3323 610-395-0728 e-mail: berdellkk@fsi.net German Shepherd/Spinone

Rose Marie Kruser 389 Schoolhouse Rd Jamesburg, NJ 08831-9666 732-521-1549 Doberman

Clydette Lobach 4950 Buckeye Rd Emmaus, PA 18049 610-965-2598 e-mail: clybach@fast.net Great Dane/Std Poodle

Ronn & Maeliene Loos Rocking Horse Farm Box 188 Bedminster, NJ 07921-0188 908-234-0507 German Shepherd/Collie

Ralph & Joanne Mac Kinnon 26 Payne Rd Lebanon, NJ 08833-3203 908-735-7793 Golden Retriever/Norwich Terrier

S. Hope Meaker PO Box 464 Milford, NJ 08848-0464 908-995-9002 Flat-Coated Retriever

Florence Miktus* 22 Arapaho Trail Somerville, NJ 08876-5412 908-722-4306 German Shepherd

Barbara O'Brien 211 Old Croton Rd Flemington, NJ 08822-5650 908-788-2034 e-mail: barb-ob@juno.com Vizsla

Beverly W. Olsen 805B Newman Springs Rd Lincroft, NJ 07738 732-530-0288 Greyhound/Corgi

* Honorary Members

G. June Oswald 3 Brookside Rd Erdenheim, PA 19038-8216 215-233-4958 Labrador Retriever

Lisa Pattison 31 Mt. Lebanon Rd Port Murray, NJ 07865-3223 908-850-8879 e-mail: countryclipper@worldnet. att.net Australian Shepherd

Margaret Pierce 111 Center St Clinton, NJ 08809 908-735-6951 Mini Poodle/Shorthair

Lillian M. Puchalski RR 1 - Box 1656 Moscow, PA 18444-9737 717-842-9888 e-mail: woodcraft3@aol.com Collie/Sheltie/GSD/Lab Ret

Marion Rapp 8 Canfield Rd Morristown, NJ 07960-6920 973-538-4142 e-mail: WQZQ28A@prodigy.com Corgi

Linda Riley PO Box 319 Pittstown, NJ 08867-0319 908-730-7717 Tibetan Terrier

Mimi Ruch 179 Grove St Somerville, NJ 08876-1645 908-722-9723 Labrador Retriever

Carol Salzetti 342 S. Pleasantview Rd Pottstown, PA 19464-3231 610-327-3286 Dachshund

Charlotte Schwartz* 13238 Whitehaven Ln #1203 Fort Myers, FL 33912-1503 813-768-9481 Toy Poodle

Dorothy Seuter 199 W Shore Rd Great Neck, NY 11024-1638 516-487-9831 e-mail tracker.gsd@worldnet.att German Shepherd

Geraldine Sullivan 75 Lake Rd Morristown, NJ 07960-2960 973-267-5676 Std Poodle

Anthony & Mary Ann Svizeny 11 Barkalow Ave Freehold, NJ 07728-2027 732-577-9662 e-mail: barbalow@aol.com Basset Hound

Louise Tiernan Old Farm Rd - Box 196 Bedminster, NJ 07921-0196 908-234-0186 Golden Retriever

Dorothea Vail 329 Crescent Ave Leonia, NJ 07605-1805 973-947-1835 Kerry Blue Terrier

Priscilla White 71 Grace Ave Great Neck, NY 11021-2637 516-487-3629 Basset Hound

Martha Windisch PO Box 312 Chatsworth, NJ 08019-0312 609-726-9054 Golden Retriever

Pat Worthington 2 Green Valley Rd Wallingford, PA 19086-6051 610-565-5190 Curly Coated Retriever

Officers:

President - Peg Forte Vice-President - Barbara Greenfield Treasurer - John Etchells Secretary - Mimi Ruch Directors: Victoria Brown, Kathy Davis, Joanne MacKinnon, Ralph MacKinnon, Linda Riley

4/14/98

Lenape Tracking Club of Central New Jersey

Saturday May 9, 1998 - 9:00 - 12:00

at the Tewksbury Farm Park

This training sessions is for 1998 TED participants and members only

Topic: Turns

The topic will be covered at the beginning of the session we will pair up and practice what was covered and/or lay tracks for each other.

Please call by May 6th to let us know you are coming

We need to know how many are coming and in case of inclement weather, who to notify in case we have to cancel the session.

Contact: Barbara Greenfield 1-973-696-8787

Directions:

From Flemington / Whitehorse: (Route 22 or Route 78): Take 523 North to Oldwick and Route 517 (523 turns right across from Hildebrandt Nurseries just before you enter Oldwick - stay straight and you will be on Route 517). Go through Oldwick and continue on Route 517 to Fairmount. At the traffic light by the Fairmount Methodist Church (little white church with white steeple and red doors) diagonally across from cemetery, turn left onto Route 512. Fairmount Farm Park's driveway is the third driveway on the left.

From Chester / Long Valley: Take Route 24 and 513 to Route 517 South (left turn at light in Long Valley). Stay on Route 517 until you reach the intersection with Route 512 (cemetery will be on your right and the Methodist Church will be diagonally across the intersection). Turn right onto Route 512 and enter Tewksbury Farm Park at the third driveway on the left.